Dear Councillor xxxx,


I know you would be aware that the majority of Australian’s are looking to our politicians to commit to reducing our carbon footprint and having a stronger plan to combat global warming. You would also be aware that emissions from transport are responsible for 23% of Australia’s carbon output. I'm writing to ask what plans your council has to reduce carbon emission from transport. 

The council can’t influence decisions recently made at COP26, but that’s no excuse for inaction because road transport accounts for 90% of our transport emissions. You may not be aware there was a last-minute inclusion of active travel (walking, cycling and public transport) in the “Glasgow Declaration on Accelerating the Transition to 100% Zero Emission Cars and Vans” which was a direct result of the joint advocacy efforts by the European Cycling Federation and its 349 allies, including Bicycle Queensland.  

Sadly, transport conversations in Glasgow were focused mainly on electric cars, but what if there was a zero emission vehicle that improved the health and wellbeing of the community, reduced congestion and air pollution, whilst also fighting climate change?

Of course, there already is.

The humble bicycle is the ultimate zero emission vehicle, but two-thirds of people consistently say they think it’s too dangerous for them to cycle on the roads. However, when good quality connected networks of protected cycle lanes are built, people feel safer cycling – and more people do it, switching some of those short car journeys to trips by bike.

Yes, the State and Federal Government needs to provide more funding to councils for cycling and walking, but you and your colleagues can decide to prioritise active travel at a local level. I’d therefore be grateful if you could let me know what the council plans to do to reduce road transport emissions, and what infrastructure you plan to build to get more people out of cars and cycling or walking instead.



